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Speech Delivered by the Lord Mayor of Cork, 
Cllr Brian Bermingham at the 30th Anniversary celebrations 
of the Music Library, Grand Parade

Distinguished guests, 
Ladies and gentlemen
Good evening to you all!

I am very pleased to be here this evening 
to officially launch 
the music library’s 
30th year anniversary. 
It been, 
such an important milestone 
in the history of the library service
This week-long celebration 
of “30 Years of Music and Memories” 
is from Thursday, 3rd to 10th July.

The programme of events 
reflects Cork’s rich musical heritage. 
All tastes are catered for 
and admission is free of charge.

I am very impressed with the stands here today…

I note the Cork Academy of Music. 
This is an organisation 
that uses music as an instrument for Social Inclusion 
and gives people the opportunity 
of taking up employment 
in the music industry 
or advance to Third Level Education.

The Library’s profile 
reflects how important it is for people 


1. to use it as a resource for learning, 
2. to feed their love and passion of music, 
3. To use it as their primary gateway 
to the world of knowledge and their joy of reading. 

Thirty years ago the then 
City librarian Sean Bohan had the vision 
to add a music library 
to the facilities available to the public. 

The late seventies were anything but prosperous but he was backed in this project by then City Manager 
Joe McHugh, and Jack Higgins A.City Manager. 

The support of these two men 
was vital in getting the project up and running.
When the music library was established vinyl and the cassette tape were in vogue.

The present Music Librarian Ms Kitty Buckley, saw her first CD at a futures exhibition in England in 1982 and was ready to begin the collection when CDs became commercially available. 

Cork City Music Library was the first 
in Ireland to begin a CD collection. 
I Pods and memory sticks were not even on the horizon. 

October 2004, was a huge landmark 

in the development of the Music Library; 

it was in that month 
that it was formally renamed 

‘The Rory Gallagher Music Library’, 

Fulfilling a decision made by the City Council some years earlier. 


I wish to acknowledge the work done also by retired City Librarian 
Ms Hannah O’Sullivan.
Life has changed a lot in the last thirty years, there has been massive technological change. 

Regardless of the changes in peoples lives, the music of Mozart, 
the Beatles, Prince, Brenda Lee, 
the Dubliners and our own Donal Ring, 
Is a source of reassurance to people

that something of value will stand the test of time.
The value of music to a society 
is never more evident 
then in a time of great change. 

It can help to reassure people of their identity and of their values 

and it can bring people of new cultures 

together in a shared expression 
of the universal language- music

Cork City is unique in the love and understanding of music 
among all sections of society, 
going back to the days 
of the old Opera House. 
This is evident today in the rich cultural diversity our city now enjoys. 
It has a varied and vibrant artistic community, 
and a fascinating cultural heritage.

The activity of Cork’s artists, musicians, writers, poets and players 

is evident on our streets, 

in our galleries 
and on our stages. 

the St. Patrick’s Day Festival, Midsummer Festival, 
Choral and Jazz Festivals 
have all added to colour 
and spectacle of our diversity.
The Library is on course for dramatic change and I’m sure the music library will have a central role in its future development
Congratulations 
to City Librarian, Liam Ronayne, 
To Kitty Buckley 
and all the Staff here 
at the library. 

What has been achieved 
what continues to be achieved 
is a testament to the dedication 
of all involved 
This week’s long programme 

is a way for the staff 

at the Rory Gallagher Music Library 

to express their deepest gratitude 

to the people of Cork 

for their continued support and passion 

of music.

Thank You 

Cork City Council is a leading player 

in the cultural life of the city, 

funding libraries, museum, theatres, 

art centres and a range of arts activities 

from opera to street arts. 

The Cork City Library is an important facility and remains the main focus

of specialist services 

such as reference and information,

local studies and music. 

At all times, as technology and our City has changed, 

the staff of the Music Library have moved to reflect that change 
and sometimes to anticipate the changes before they impact on society. 

The Library is lucky to have such a diverse membership 

and are always receptive to new ideas and innovations. 

